Lilleshall Parish Council
Lilleshall Memorial Hall
Hillside, Lilleshall, Newport, Shropshire, TF10  9HG
Telephone:  01952 676379
Email: lilleshallparishcouncil@gmail.com

[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of the Annual Meeting of Lilleshall Parish Council held at 7.30pm, 21st May 2015, at Lilleshall Memorial Hall. 
PRESENT:  Councillors: A Baker, C Baker, H Broadbent, K Cherrington, P Millard, B Taylor and J Taylor
STAFF:       C Binnington, Interim Clerk
There were 40 members of the public present
1.    Election of the Chairman for the year 2015 – 2016
   It was proposed by Councillor Millard, seconded by Councillor Broadbent
   RESOLVED: that Councillor Andrew Baker be elected as the Chairman of the Parish Council for   
   2015 -2016.

   Councillor Andrew Baker made his Declaration of Acceptance for Office of Chairman.

2.    Vice-Chair of the Council
   It was proposed by Councillor Carol Baker, seconded by Councillor Millard.
   RESOLVED:  that Councillor Bob Taylor be elected as the Vice-Chairman of the Parish Council   
   for 2015 – 2016.

3.    Apologies for Absence
   None.

4.    Declaration of Interest
   None were reported.

5.    Standing Orders and Financial Regulations
   The Chairman explained that the Standing Orders and Financial Regulations of the former   
   Lilleshall, Donnington and Muxton Parish Council had been adopted by the Shadow Cabinet  
   for the new Lilleshall Parish Council from the 1st April 2015.
   Councillor Broadbent raised concerns that in the Financial Regulations - Section 14 (1.2)    
   Assets, Properties and Estates it states that:

“No tangible moveable property shall be purchased or otherwise acquired, sold, leased or  otherwise disposed of, without the authority of the council, together with any other consents required by law, save where the estimated value of any one item of tangible movable property does not exceed £500”
          It was proposed by Councillor Broadbent, seconded by Councillor Cherrington.
   RESOLVED: that the Committee agreed to reduce the amount the Clerk has delegated  
   responsibility  under Financial Regulations, Section 14 (1.2)  to £200.

6.    Council Policies
   Councillors  were requested to adopt the following policies for this Council:-
a.  Complaints Procedure
b.  Freedom of Information Policy
c.  Data Protection policy
          Councillor Broadbent proposed that details of all complaints were noted by the Clerk and     
          forwarded to Councillors for information.  A discussion took place as to whether it was  
          necessary to contact  Councillors with all complaints even if resolved the same day and the 
          general consensus was that this was not necessary.  However the Clerk agreed to update 
          Councillors with matters of high importance and details of ongoing complaints as and when 
          they arise.

          It was proposed by Councillor Carol Baker, seconded by Councillor Millard.
          RESOLVED: that the Committee agree to adopt the policies previously agreed by the Shadow 
          Council.
7.    Appointment of members to Standing Committees.
   A brief explanation took place from the Chairman on the role of Councillors on committees.

   It was proposed by Councillor Carol Baker, Seconded by Councillor Bob Taylor.
   RESOLVED: that the Committee agreed that all Councillors should be appointed to the Planning  
   Sub-Committee.

   It was proposed by Councillor Carol Baker, Seconded by Councillor Broadbent.
   RESOLVED: that the Committee agreed that Councillors:  Carol Baker, Kim Cherrington and Bob  
   Taylor would form the first tier of the Personnel Sub-Committee and Councillors Andrew   
   Baker, Pam Millard and Julie Taylor would form an appeals panel for the Personnel Sub-
   Committee.

8.    External Organisations
      The Committee discussed roles on external organisations and appointed Councillors as 
      representatives to the following external organisations:-
   	  Wrekin Area Committee (WAC) – Clerk to find out further information
   	  Shropshire Playing Fields Association Exec Committee – 
   	  Telford Sports Forum -
   	  Bus Users Group -
  	  Snow Liaison Officer -
   	  Community Emergency Co-ordinator -
9.    Signatories for Bank Account

   It was proposed by Councillor Carol Baker, Seconded by Councillor Broadbent.
   RESOLVED: that the Committee agreed for the Interim Clerk to open a bank account with  
   Lloyds Bank and that Councillors Andrew Baker, Pam Millard and Howard Broadbent will be 
   signatories on the bank account which will require two out of three signatures on cheques.

10.    Annual Report
          The Annual Report was read out at the earlier Parish meeting and details were included in   
          the March 2015 Lilleshall, Donnington and Muxton Parish Newsletter.

11.    Meetings 2015/2016

   It was proposed by Councillor Millard, Seconded by Councillor Cherrington.
   RESOLVED: that the Committee agreed to the schedule of dates circulated.   Full Council Meetings 
   will be held on the 1st Monday of each month, with the exception of August which may be 
   cancelled if not required/quorate.  Planning applications will be dealt with following  Council  
   Meetings with additional meetings called as and when required.

12.    Date of next meeting
   Planning Committee – Wednesday 27th May 2015
   Full Council Meeting – Monday 1st June 2015
